
From: Sykora, Candace A - DNR 
Sent: Friday, September 29, 2023 2:43 PM 
To: 'Ryan Aamot' 
Cc: Tom Hobday 
Subject: RE: New Richmond Landfill Monitoring and Sampling 

Hi Ryan, 
I reviewed the request for operation and monitoring plan amendment dated April 12, 2023. While 
verbal approval was granted this shall serve as written approval for the following: 

• Remove MW4, MW5, MW6, MW8, MW8A, MW11A, MW12 , MW12A  MW13, MW13A, MW14, 
MW14A, MW15 and MW15A from the groundwater monitoring plan/ schedule and 
abandonment as prescribed in NR812.26, WI. Adm. Code.

• Removal of sampling residential monitoring at 1070 192nd Ave.

• Change sampling frequency of MW1, MW10, MW10A, MW16, MW16A, MW17, MW17A, MW18 
from a semi-annual to an annual sampling frequency.

• Change groundwater level readings from a semi-annual basis to an annual basis.

• Change monitoring landfill gas wells and select SVE (4,6,7,12,13 and 14) wells from a monthly to 
a quarterly frequency (April and October).

• Change VOC measurements using flame ionization detector(FID) to monitor using a 
photoionization detector (PID).

The above modifications to the current Operation and Monitoring Plan are approved by the DNR and 
any additional modifications, comment or questions can be proposed and reviewed anytime. Please feel 
free to reach out. 
Thank you, 

Candace Sykora
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
890 Spruce St, Baldwin, WI 54002 
Phone: 715-928-0452 

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov 

 dnr.wi.gov 

From: Ryan Aamot <Ryan.Aamot@ghd.com>  
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 9:37 AM 
To: Sykora, Candace A - DNR <Candace.Sykora@wisconsin.gov> 
Cc: Tom Hobday <Tom.Hobday@ghd.com> 
Subject: New Richmond Landfill Monitoring and Sampling 



CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. 
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

Good Morning Candace, 

I emailed you the attached Request for Operating and Monitoring Plan Amendment in April and got a 
verbal approval from you in May for the groundwater monitoring well sampling reduction.  We are 
tentatively planning to sample the monitoring wells the week of October 9th.  I’d like to get written approval 
of the monitoring well reduction from you before sampling for my records.  Either a letter or an email 
approving the proposed sampling plan would suffice. 

In addition to the groundwater monitoring sampling reduction, we recommended some reductions to the 
landfill gas monitoring at the Site.  The proposed landfill gas monitoring reductions are detailed in line 
items 7 and 8 on the attached PDF.  Ideally, it would be great if we could implement the reduction in 
landfill gas monitoring before winter.  Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Thanks, 
Ryan 

Ryan Aamot PG 
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